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Week 02- September 25 

If you are worried about a child’s safety, 
please do not hesitate to contact the 

Designated Safeguarding Lead or Deputies 
straightaway.  

 
Bedford Borough Integrated Front Door 
(children’s social services) 01234 718700 

Out of hours – 0300 3008123 
 

If a child is in immediate danger, call the Police 
on 999  

 
Meet the Designated Safeguarding Team:  

 

The Safeguarding Team oversee and 
coordinate all aspects of the school’s work to 

ensure that children are kept safe  
safeguarding@goldington.beds.sch.uk 

 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Mr Will Atkinson 
atkinsonw@goldington.beds.sch.uk 

 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead 

Head of Year Seven: 
Mrs Anthea Jones 

jonesa@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 

School Safeguarding Governor: 
Mr Neil Davies 

daviesn@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 

Special Educational Needs &/or 
Disabilities Coordinator: 

Miss Claire Johnstone 
jonstonec@goldington.beds.sch.uk 

 
Head of Year Eight: 

Mrs Louise McCarthy-Gardner 
mccarthy-

gardnerl@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 

Head of Year Nine: 
Mr Michael Lincoln 

lincolnm@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 

Head of Year Ten: 
Mr James Pinkney 

pinkneykj@goldington.beds.sch.uk  
 

Head of Year Eleven: 
Mr Liam Hall 

halll@goldington.beds.sch.uk 
 

All can be contacted via the school office on 
01234 261516 

 
For a copy of our school’s Child Protection 

Policy, please visit the Safeguarding page on 
our school website 

Dear Parents/Carers   
 

Welcome to the second edition of the safeguarding newsletter from the 
Goldington Academy safeguarding team.  Our aim is to bring you all the latest, 
relevant help and advice on issues that we feel will be of importance to you.  
 

In this issue, the main focus is on Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) and Sharing 
Nude Images. All of our staff are trained to recognise the possible indicators of 
FGM and how to report it. We educate our pupils stay safe online through our 
Computing and Life Skills curriculums and use external visitors e.g. Bedfordshire 
Police to reinforce this learning. 
 
Safeguarding children is everybody's responsibility.  If you have concerns about 
the safety or welfare of any child, please do not hesitate to speak to a member of 
staff. 
 
We hope that you will find the information in this newsletter useful.  Please do 
not hesitate to contact us if you require any further information or support with 
any of the topics raised. 
 

Yours sincerely  
 

Mr W Atkinson 
Assistant Headteacher 
Designated Safeguarding Lead 
 
 
 
 
 

Female Genital Mutilation  

Female Genital Mutilation (FGM) comprises all procedures involving the partial 

or total removal of the external female genitalia or any other injury to the 

female genital organs for non-medical reasons. FGM is sometimes known as 

‘female genital cutting’ or female circumcision and is often performed by people 

with no medical training, using instruments such as knives, scalpels, scissors, 

glass or razor blades. Children are rarely given anaesthetic or antiseptic 

treatment. FGM is used to control female sexuality and can cause long-lasting 

damage to physical and emotional health.  

The World Health Organisation estimates that three million girls are victim to 

some form of the procedure every year in Africa alone. It is practised in 28 

countries in Africa and some in the Middle East and Asia. FGM is child abuse in 

the UK and violates a child’s right to life.  

It is an offence for UK nationals or permanent UK residents to carry out FGM 

abroad or to assist the carrying out of FGM abroad.  

If you are concerned that a child may be at risk of FGM, you can call the NSPCC 

FGM helpline on 0800 028 3550 for more information or email them at 

fgmhelp@nspcc.org.uk.  
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The sharing of nude images continues to be an area of risk for young people across the globe. Peer pressure, 

grooming and natural inquisitiveness can lead to young people sharing images with others that they then 

later regret. 

In addition to the advice above, please see a link to the ‘Think before you share’ website below, which has 

some useful advice for parents and carers, as well as young people. 

Need Help with Nudes? Think Before You Share Nudes Online 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Early Help Service 

The Early Help service is made up of six Early Help professionals who support schools to co-ordinate early help 

for pupils and their families. The Early Help service includes the following teams: 

• Adolescent response team 

• Early Help Hub 

• Education Welfare 

• Family Information Service 
 

• Family Support Hub 

• Inclusion Support 

• Parenting Team 

• Strengthening Families Team 
 

For further information, please visit Early Help Assessment - Overview | Bedford Borough Council or speak to 

any member of the school’s safeguarding team. 

 

How to Set up Parental Controls for iPhone Apps 

Free Guide | Parental Controls for iPhone Apps 

Most smartphones allow parents and carers to choose which apps and features appear on their child’s device and 
which ones do not, also preventing young people from buying and downloading anything that is unsuitable for their 
age. Our #WakeUpWednesday guides to parental controls for managing apps on iPhones will help you to reduce the 
chance of your child using a game or app that might not be appropriate for their age.  In our guide, you will find tips 
relating to built-in apps, the game centre and app store purchases. 
 

http://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/goldington-academy   
 
Once you have registered, you will be able to access the “Online Safety for Parents and Carers course” and National 
Online Safety’s Resources (which includes a wide range of online platform guides on the latest social media channels 
and games).   This aims to help empower parents with the knowledge to protect their children from the dangers of 
the internet. 
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